
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE
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COS.005/05

INTEGRATED SERVICE DELIVERY ON AN AREA 



BASIS

The Executive on 20 December 2004 (EX.268/04) had considered a report from Head of Commercial & Technical Services (CTS.24/04) setting out proposals to establish area teams to deliver an integrated service for a range of street scene operations.  The Executive had approved in principle the proposed integration of street scene services and changed delivery systems and had made a bid for one-off funding of £25,000 in 2005/06 as part of the budget process.  They had also referred the report to the Infrastructure Overview & Scrutiny Committee for consideration.   This Committee had also requested due to the impact on communities throughout the city

The Head of Commercial & Technical Services presented the report, explaining that it was intended to establish multi-functional teams to deliver street cleaning and routine aspects of highway maintenance (on claimed highways and grounds maintenance).  The intention would be to move away from focused services to operate teams on a geographical / location basis, initially split into 5 area teams.  This should develop greater community links and ownership / responsibility by the workforce.  

Mr Battersby outlined the proposed organisational structure which it was envisaged would be fully in place in late February / early March 2005 to enable the area working to commence at the start of the financial year 2005/06.

The effective engagement of Ward Members and the community in general would be vital to provide a responsive service to identify and respond to local priorities.  He outlined a number of proposed initiatives to achieve this.

Although the initial proposals are based on the integration of front line street scene services, there were other areas which the Council may wish to consider incorporating into this area based culture in the future, including arrangement of enforcement rules, extension to the County Council Rapid Response Teams for emergency repairs and other Council services which may lend themselves to an area based approach.

The proposals would continue to be reviewed as they were implemented and Members were asked to recognise that this was an evolutionary approach and would continue to be developed.  

In considering the report on integrated service delivery on an area basis, Members commented as follows:

(a) As the areas covered a number of wards, there could be a potential for conflict between the wards.  Mr Battersby responded that the matter would be kept under review and, if it became an issue, this could be reconsidered.

(b) There is an ongoing problem in identifying which local authority or agency is responsible for certain aspects of highways or grounds maintenance.  Mr Battersby responded that he could not guarantee that this new system would address all these problems, but it would highlight them for future consideration.  He suggested that it may be helpful to provide a document to be circulated to Members of the Committee setting out the roles and responsibilities and contact points for different areas and that, after this had been commented upon, it could be circulated to all Members of the Council.

(c) Members would not want to see employees who have local knowledge and experience within certain local areas and have established a rapport with people in the area being moved to other areas.  Mr Battersby assured that he did not intend to move lots of people around to different areas.

(d) Were there plans to have joint working with Carlisle Housing Association?  Mr Battersby responded that discussions were being held with Carlisle Housing Association about extending this area based approach into the areas which they manage.

(e) A Member queried whether the areas which were not set out within this scheme would deteriorate as they would be neglected.  Mr Battersby stated that the Plan was for illustrative purposes only and that these areas would continue to be looked after.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Committee welcomes the proposals to move to Integrated Service Delivery on an Area basis and looks forward to the Committee’s role in monitoring and reviewing these proposals.

(2)
That the Head of Commercial & Technical Services provide a breakdown of the roles and responsibilities and contact points for the various agencies related to street scene operations to be circulated to all Members of this Committee and subsequently to all Members of the Council.







